
MINUTES OF TETCOTT & LUFFINCOTT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING                            277
HELD at the ARSCOTT HALL, TETCOTT on the 14th of September 2021

Present: –Cllr. T. Barriball;(Vice Chairman) Cllr. M. Greenaway; (Chairman;) Cllr. J. Pearce; Cllr. T. J. Rooke; Cllr. N. Wonnacott; Cllr T. Merritt; Cllr. M. Chubb.

Members of the public present: 0

The Chairman welcomed all to the Meeting at 7.30 p.m.

1. Apologies received. 
Cllr. B. Stearman; Reason - Previous engagement  
Cllr. S Dart; Reason – None given
Cllr. J. M. Britton. Reason - Away on Holiday
  
2. Declaration of Interests.  No declarations of interest.

3. Public open question time. No Questions 

4. Approval of last minutes. Minutes from the previous meeting held on Thursday 18th of May 2021 having 
    been previously circulated by email were approved and signed by the Chairman Cllr. M. Greenaway, Proposer 
[bookmark: _Hlk535952232][bookmark: _Hlk8397752]    Cllr. T. Rooke Cllr. T. Barriball seconder Carried nem.com.

5. Financial Update. The Clerk presented the Statement of Receipts and Payments to the members of the 
    Parish Council (please see separate sheet) Total Parish Council funds @14th Sept 2021 £2768.78 with the 
    2nd Precept payment of £1365.00 due at the end of September.

6. Proposed Play Area. The Steering group (Cllr M. Greenaway, Cllr T. Rooke and Cllr. T. Barriball) had recently
    given a short presentation to the Village Hall Committee who had approved a grant towards the play 
    equipment of £3000.00. The Village Hall also waived the payment of £200 which was usually paid by the 
    Parish Council to the Village Hall for meetings and help with hosted Post Office costs. The Parish Council 
    agreed to contribute £870 from the Reserve Account, leaving £11.00 in the account to keep it open as they 
    intend to use it for the play area maintenance funds. The Chairman Cllr. M. Greenaway had contacted Torridge 
    District Council re planning requirements for the proposed play area, he was informed that a full planning 
    application needed to be submitted, Cllr Greenaway had spoken to John Forward a local Architect who had 
    provided the Parish Council with a quotation for submitting said application. The Clerk reminded the Parish 
    Council that a planning application had been made in 2018 when the Night-time Landing site was installed 
    and that she had completed and submitted the forms on the Parish Council’s behalf. Copies of the application 
    would be provided to Cllr. Greenaway to help him with the task! Cllr Greenaway informed the Parish Council 
    that the final cost for the play area would depend on when the equipment was purchased, as costs, especially 
    timber was increasing at an alarming rate. Cllr N. Wonnacott suggested that the steering group should try 
    some other companies and obtain three new quotes. The Clerk mentioned that a neighbouring parish had 
    recently decided to replace its old play equipment, and had chosen a company called Play-force, their prices 
    looked very competitive. The steering group agreed to get two like for like quotes and would notify all 
    Councillors of their findings by email prior to the next Parish Council meeting on the 3rd of November. Cllr. T. 
    Barriball proposed and Cllr. T. Rooke seconded a motion that once a company had been selected by the 
    Parish Council the Steering Group should apply to the Community Fund before the next deadline at the end 
    of October 2021 for a grant towards the cost of the play equipment. The Parish Councillors were reminded by 
    the Clerk that the Community Fund terms and conditions prevented the Parish Council applying to the 
    Community Fund for a second grant for the same project. It was suggested by Cllr. T. Rooke that the Parish 
    Council should apply for more than they needed then pay back what was not used! With regards to 
    monthly inspections of the play equipment, Cllr. M. Greenaway and Cllr Rooke said they would make 
    themselves available to do this if no one else came forward.

     
7. Any Other Business. 
(a) Two resignations had been received since the last Parish Council meeting on the 18th of May, one 
     from Julie Smith (Clerk) who leaves at the end of September 2021 after 14 years in post. Also, 
     Cllr. T. Angove resigned with immediate effect. The Chairman Cllr. M Greenaway presented Julie 
     with a bouquet of flowers and thanked her for all her hard work over the last 14 years. Cllr M. 
     Greenaway said that he had spoken to Lynn Pett who lives in the village about taking on the role 
     of Clerk, he asked Julie to let her know what was involved. Torridge District Council have been 
     informed of Cllr T. Angove’s resignation and a notice has been displayed in the village notice 
     board and on the Parish Council Website advertising the Parish Councillor vacancy. Torridge 
     District Council Elections Department will contact the Parish Council after the deadline of 28th of 
     September to let them know whether an Election will need to take place or if someone can be co-
     opted onto the Council. Cllr M. Greenaway said that Mr. Jacob Woodhouse of Moortown, Tetcott 
     had expressed an interest in becoming a Parish Councillor.

Please put this date in your diary or planner

Date for remining Parish Council/Community Fund meeting 2021
Wednesday 3rd November


The Chairman thanked the Clerk then closed the meeting at 9.15pm


 

  Chairman…………………………………                                                           Date ……………………         












AMENDMENT: At the meeting held 5th October 2021, minutes were not signed due to there being an error in transcription. It was agreed that only TWO like-for-like quotes would be needed at this time, not three as in the minutes circulated previously. This has now been changed above (27/10/21).     
